
                 Bear Creek Quilt Guild 

 Member In-Person Meeting Minutes 

Bessie Mitchell House Grapevine, Texas 

June 13, 2023 

  

Vicky Kidd opened the meeting and welcomed everyone to the Bessie Mitchell House in Grapevine, Texas at 7:17 pm.  

She announced we would have the voting on mini quilts first, while enjoying the pot luck dinner. Afterwards, we held 

the business meeting.  JoAnne Sheppard introduced and welcomed 1 new member.   May Member meeting minutes 

were reviewed, and a motion to accept the minutes was made by Kathi Runyan, seconded by Angela Hoss, and the 

motion passed.  

Treasurer’s Report: May expenses of $896.53 (Workshop and Quilt of Valor fees) and deposits of $560.00 (workshop 

fees) were reported.  Vicky announced that Selena Woodward had resigned as Guild Treasurer.  She thanked her for her 

service and time spent as treasurer. 

Old Business:  REMINDER: There will be an August meeting with birthday refreshments and a Garage sale.  Admission to 

the meeting will be a door prize donation.   

 --Please email all your volunteer hours to Deb Heid.  All are appreciated. 

New Business:  

Newsletter—Sheri Jones will be compiling the newsletter for June.  Please get all articles, items, etc. to Sheri by the 

deadline so she can begin putting the newsletter together. 

Near Perfect Attendance drawing—Keep coming to meetings so that you are eligible for the drawing. 

Committee Reports:   

Programs:  Vicky reminded us there is a Saturday, July 22, 2023, workshop, entitled, “Joy in the Journey.”  The sign up is 

in the back if interested.  It is given by Dorene Augustyn and cost is $15.00 to pay for the pattern; non-members may 

attend at a cost of $55.00 + Pay Pal charge.  It is being held at St. Stephen’s Episcopal Church, 463 Harwood Rd., Hurst, 

TX.  So far, only 6 attendees are signed up. 

Quilt Show:  The quilt show tickets are available for purchase tonight for $12.00.  Proceeds from tonight’s ticket sales go 

straight back to the guild. T shirts were distributed to those who pre-ordered. There is a total of 305 quilt entries; still 

need more Junior quilts-deadline July 15, 2023. The Quilt Show will also need volunteers to help with various duties.    

Kathi Runyan will be emailing out a Signup Genius for members to volunteer time beginning on Wednesday and going to 

Saturday.  Everyone is encouraged to volunteer. 

Boutique:  Kayleen Allen is asking for members to keep making items to sell at the quilt show in August.  A great big 

thank you for what has been donated so far! 

Show and Tell items were presented.   

Door prizes awarded. 

Mini Quilt Challenge winners were 1st place—Mary Nalley, 2nd place—Vicky Kidd, 3rd place—(tie) Donna Reid and Susan 

Crow. Congratulations winners!! 

The next BCQG member meeting – July 18, 2023, at 7pm, at Bessie Mitchell House. 

The next BCQG Board meeting – July 4, 2023, 6:30pm, on ZOOM**May be rescheduled -holiday. 



Business Meeting adjourned at 7:50pm. 

--Due to no Board meeting in June, board members were able to vote via email on June 15, 2023, to approve Kay 

Thomas as guild Treasurer. 

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Longo, BCQG Secretary 

  

  

 


